
 
May 10, 2024

 
The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chair  
House Appropriations Committee  
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member  
House Appropriations Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Roseville Road Campus Improvements project in fiscal 
year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of Sacramento located at 
915 I Street, Sacramento, CA 95814.  
 
The funding would be used for the purchase and installation of 100 temporary shelter 
cabins at the Roseville Road shelter and service campus and installation of electrical and 
water infrastructure to support the new shelter cabins.  The project is an appropriate use 
of taxpayer funds because it would provide additional humane non-congregate shelter 
options for people experiencing homelessness as they access supportive services and 
work towards safe and permanent housing.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
by 42 USC 5305(a)(2).  
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ami Bera, M.D. 
Member of Congress


